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Farmington Senior Citizens 6-5-23 

 

June 5, 2023 

 

Meeting number 887 of the Farmington Senior Citizens was called to order at 12:01 PM on Monday, 

June 5, 2023, by President, Gary Weidenborner.  15 members and no guests were present.  We 

enjoyed out sandwich and dessert lunch. 

 

President Gary Weidenborner resumed the meeting at 12:40 PM. 

 

Secretary’s Report:  The minutes from the May 15th meeting were read and approved. 

 

Treasurer’s Report:  As of June 5, there is $425.45 in the Treasury.  $7.50 from the 50/50 raffle was 

added. 

 

Birthday:  We sang Happy Birthday to Barb Millard 

 

Anniversary:  None 

 

Sunshine Report:  A card will be sent to Mel Townsend who is in the hospital. 

   

Entertainment:   

• Vice President Ruth Weidenborner has arranged for Victoria from the Cooperative Extension 

to present a program on “Full Care of House Plants” in the fall. 

• The presentation on the Paranormal was postponed due to an injury suffered by the presenter. 

• Later in the year, there will be a presentation on UFO’s. 

• Members expressed interest in three trips:  Carol King the Musical, Kenny Rogers Tribute, and 

a Comedy show.  She is waiting for updates. 

• Brianna, the new representative from the Legacy, will attend a future meeting. 

 

Old Business:  None 

 

New Business:   

• The meeting schedule for July to December 2023 was distributed.  An electronic version will 

also be sent out. 

• Members were able to look through a couple of old photo albums of Farmington Seniors 

events. 

• Gary Weidenborner warned members not to jay walk across roads, especially at night.  Two 

people have been killed in Farmington recently. 

• Gary also warned members about the need to be very careful with anything that can ignite fires 

in the house.  Recently there have been a couple of homes in the area that have been 

completely destroyed. 

 

Town of Farmington update by Gary Weidenborner:   

• Building continues in the Town of Farmington 

• The Farmington Fireman’s Carnival is the first week in August at the Pumpkin Hook location. 

• New fire equipment has been purchased. 

• The Town of Farmington Fire Works is Monday, July 3. 

 

50/50 Raffle:  Marilyn Eck won $6.50 in the 50/50 raffle.  She donated it back to the club. 
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Kathy Wagner shared English Language anamolies.  

 

There were no dominos after the meeting. 

  

President Gary Weidenborner closed the meeting at 1:10 PM. 

 

Respectfully Submitted, 

Kathy Wagner, Secretary 


